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08/07/2018  18:56:052018/2408/P COMNOT Nicholas Haag As Camden knows, 17 Boscastle has a long history of controversy and neighbours' objections to recent 

planning applications by previous occupants.  This application is in my view and the view of Grove Terrace 

Association (of which I am co-Chair) more tolerable.  We note with some concern the addition of roof lights 

and Camden's reservations as expressed in its pre-application comments.  We would seek to ensure that 

these are kept to an absolute minimum to preserve the unique 'quality of darkness' that has (inter alia) been 

the basis for previous application rejections.  We also would wish to remind Camden to monitor any proposed 

development of outbuildings, a point already highlighted by Camden on this and previous applications.  We 

note again that residents of both Grove Terrace and Boscastle Road signed a previous petition seeking Article 

4 Direction which remains as I understand it under consideration by Camden and reflects the strength of local 

feeling in relation to outsize and inappropriate development in the gardens of Boscastle.
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